
Approved: January 28, 2004 
                                     Date                  

MINUTES OF THE SENATE WAYS AND MEANS COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Stephen Morris at 10:35 a.m. on January 14, 2004, in Room 
123-S of the Capitol. 

All members were present except: 
Senator David Kerr- excused 

Committee staff present: 
Alan Conroy, Director, Kansas Legislative Research Department 
J. G. Scott, Chief Fiscal Analyst, Kansas Legislative Research Department

Amy Deckard, Kansas Legislative Research Department

Julian Efird, Kansas Legislative Research Department

Susan Kannarr, Kansas Legislative Research Department

Amy Vanhouse, Kansas Legislative Research Department

Norman Furse, Revisor of Statutes

Jill Wolters, Senior Assistant, Revisor of Statutes

Judy Bromich, Administrative Analyst

Mary Shaw, Committee Secretary


Conferees appearing before the committee: 
Mike Hayden, Secretary, Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks 

Others attending: 
See Attached List. 

Bill Introductions 

Senator Adkins moved, with a second by Senator Jordan, to introduce the Governor’s budget bills for FY 
2004 and FY 2005. Motion carried on a voice vote. 

Chairman Morris called the Committee’s attention to discussion of the following bills from the 2003 
Legislative Session for consideration to remove them from the Senate Calendar: 

SB 30–Appropriations for FY 2003, supplemental appropriations for various state agencies 

SB 62--Appropriations for FY 2003, supplemental appropriations for various state agencies 

SB 90--KPERS funding of unfunded obligations of certain benefits of employees of regents' 
institutions for prior service 

SB 230--Lottery; retailers' certificates; lottery proceeds, transfers to state gaming revenues funds 

SB 262--Transfer the Division of Accounts and Reports to the State Treasurer's Office 

SB 282--Adult care home licensing and other functions transferred from department on health and 
environment to department on aging 

Senator Adkins moved, with a second by Senator Schodorf, that SB 30, SB 62, SB 90, SB 230, SB 262 and 
SB 282 be not passed. Motion carried on a roll call vote. 

Chairman Morris welcomed Mike Hayden, Secretary, Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks, who 
presented an overview of natural resources issues. Secretary Hayden introduced members of the Governor’s 
Sub-cabinet on Natural Resources that were present with him.  He explained that the purpose in coming 
before the Committee is to talk about the current budget, the future and the challenges that face the state in 
regard to natural resources. Secretary Hayden mentioned that it is important to know that the Sub-cabinet 
on Natural Resources is not here competing and that all have agreed on the budget proposal that is before the 
Legislature. He referenced the State Water Plan Fund FY 2004-2005 Expenditures (Attachment 1) and noted 
that these recommendations are the consensus of the Sub-cabinet on Natural Resources and they were 
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approved by the Governor as the Sub-cabinet had recommended.  Secretary Hayden mentioned that some 
agencies, in some cases, had to take significant budget reductions, but they did that through a collaboration 
and consensus process and the Sub-cabinet stands by these numbers and they jointly support them. 

The Secretary explained that it is important to remember that the State Water Plan Fund number that is 
presented today is about $600,000 less than last year and the Sub-cabinet agrees with these numbers.  He 
called the Committee’s attention to the Kansas Corporation Commission Oil and Gas Well Plugging fund 
which is about to run out of money.  Secretary Hayden mentioned that if that account is not bolstered soon, 
the well-plugging will have to be stopped in the state so $367,000 is recommended for FY 2005.  

In reference to the Circle K Ranch Debt Service, Secretary Hayden noted that it is one of the most exciting 
public policy issues that he has ever been involved in because it is an issue that is a for-bearer of the issues 
that lie before the state as the aquifers in Western Kansas decline.  He mentioned that it is the first coordinated 
attempt, on behalf of the state, to deal with that decline and figure out ways in which the state makes these 
aquifers sustainable. It is shown as a contingency item because the appraisal for the Circle K Ranch has not 
been completed yet because it is such a complex process.  The appraisal may not be completed until February 
15, 2004. Secretary Hayden explained that it is a program designed to attempt to restore flow to the Arkansas 
River, solve municipal water problems for the cities of Hays and Russell and to provide significant increased 
public hunting lands in the state. Committee questions and discussion followed. 

The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2004. 
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